[bookmark: _Hlk163890191]National Federation of the Blind of Ohio, Springfield Chapter Minutes
Date: February 10, 2024
Location: Zoom
Those Present
· Debbie Baker
· Mickie Cooper
· Kelley Prescott
· Aleeha Dudley
· Susan Day
· Dave Banaszak
· Pat Banaszak
· Gina Ray
· Arlie Ray
Reports
The secretary’s report was read by Mickie. Mickie moved and Arlie seconded to approve the minutes as emailed. The motion passed. 
The treasurer’s report for December 2023 was read. The ending balance as of December 31, 2023, was $4,488.83.
The report for January 2024 was also read. The Ending balance as of January 31, 2024, was $4,468.83. Arlie moved and Aleeha seconded to approve both treasurer’s reports. The motion passed. 
Old Business
All dues have been covered so far. Aleeha will be reimbursing the chapter for hers due to technical issues.
Mickie has agreed to continue as our membership coordinator and will be updating the portal as necessary. You will get individual emails to set your own password and edit your personal information  if you would like to do so. This is not a requirement. 
New Business
We have acquired in-person meeting space at United Senior Services for our upcoming meetings. It is across the street from First Lutheran Church in Springfield. The address is 125 West Main St, Springfield, Ohio. We can have a microphone and projector when needed and food is allowed. Our meetings will start at 10:00 AM. The senior center closes at noon. Kelley moved to move the meetings to 10:00 AM. Pat seconded. The motion passed. 
The Banaszaks received one of the free kits for Eclipse Soundscapes, and Debbie is hoping to buy her own. They will be recording two days before the eclipse and two days after. The goal is to analyze cricket behavior surrounding the eclipse. 
The teams who attended Washington Seminar from Ohio Stayed through February 1, and held several meetings with congressional staff. The issues focused during the seminar were the Access Technology Affordability Act (not primarily discussed, HR 3702 and S1467), Medical Devices Nonvisual Accessibility Act (HR 1328, no Senate bill), the Transformation to Integrated and Competitive Employment Act (not taken to seminar, HR 1263 and S533), Websites and Software Applications Accessibility Act (HR5813 and S2984), Blind Americans Return to Work Act (no bill numbers found.)
A discussion was held regarding planning of activities and membership recruitment for the chapter. Relay for Life is June 7 and Woofstock was September 21. Ideas discussed were the Heritage of Flight Festival, Mother Stuart fundraiser mimosa mayhem(may 12), the county fair in July, an event for ophthalmologists, setting up at a flea market or antiques show, the commons festival, and eclipse over Springfield.
Our next meeting will be March 9, 2024, at United Senior Services at 10:00 AM. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Aleeha Dudley, Secretary
National Federation of the Blind of Ohio, Springfield Chapter
